
Australia to Purchase Second
Triton UAV

CANBERRA, Australia —The Australian government has agreed to
purchase  a  second  MQ-4C  Triton,  Northrop  Grumman  Corp.,
manufacturer of the aircraft, said in a release.

Australia’s  2016  Defence  White  Paper  identified  the
requirement  for  seven  high-altitude,  long-endurance  Triton
unmanned aircraft. Northrop Grumman will deliver the Triton
through a cooperative program with the U.S. Navy.

“Northrop  Grumman  is  excited  to  develop  this  unrivaled
capability for the Royal Australian Air Force,” said Doug
Shaffer, vice president and program manager for the Triton at
the company. “Triton will provide the Australian Defence Force
a  high-altitude,  long-endurance  system  for  intelligence,
reconnaissance and broad-area surveillance missions to enhance
the security of Australia’s borders.”

Defence Minister Christopher Pyne identified “people smuggling
and the exploitation of our natural resources” as threats that
Triton’s capabilities can help to address.

Minister for Defence Industry Linda Reynolds identified the
opportunities this program will create for Australian industry
and  said  that  “there  will  be  significant  opportunity  for
Australian industry to share in billions of dollars of system
maintenance and network management functions.”

Northrop  Grumman  is  committed  to  developing  a  sovereign
defense  capability  for  Australia  through  industrial
partnership  and  participation,  direct  investment  and
technology  transfer,  the  company  said.
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